
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It is hard to believe we have already completed three weeks of the spring term.   

Over the last few days the Leadership Team have been monitoring the Google Classrooms and we have 
been so impressed with the high levels of engagement from the children as well as the work the children 
have been submitting.  We know how difficult it is for parents to support their children at home with       
delivering the curriculum, helping to make the learning as accessible as possible, as well as juggling       
devices between siblings and trying to meet the demands of your own job if you are working parents as 
well.   

Each week we meet as a staff to see how we can continue to evolve our remote provision, and over the last 
few weeks we have focused on these three main areas:  

 To provide opportunities so that the children feel as connected as they can be to the staff within their 
class as well as to their peers. 

 To make the learning as accessible as it can be for the children working from home so that they can 
work as independently as they can.   

 To try to follow our usual curriculum with adaptions, to ensure it can be completed at home. 
 

At this half way point in this half term, it would be really useful for us to gather some initial feedback from 
you about the learning experience at home. This will help us to provide additional support to any children 
who are finding it difficult to access and complete the work online and also that we can take on board any 
suggestions that you may have; whilst we know that we cannot recreate being in the classroom at home 
there may be some tweaks that we can make that would make a difference.  Please click on the link below 
and complete the questionnaire; it should only take a couple of minutes to complete, and all responses will 
be completely confidential. 
 

Please click here or copy: https://forms.gle/a7GaL6jdAFyeGCpS6 

 

Finally, it is clear to see that everyone within our school community is doing the best they can and it is    
important that we remember that the remote learning is testing not only for the children but for the parents 
and the staff themselves, as well, as we all learn new ways of working.  Happiness and well-being,        
however, are still the most important things to prioritise both in school and at home.  With this in mind Mrs 
Walker, Mrs Miniuks and some of our Year 6 children are busily preparing for another edition of our 
‘Rainbow Magazine’ which will be issued next week, instead of this newsletter, to help us all focus on our 
wellbeing and to connect with each other. Please keep an eye out for it.  

Thank you for your continued support and if at any time you feel you need some additional support please 
do get in touch. 

Take care 

Kate Gee 
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There are quite a lot of items awaiting collection outside the office.  A 
lot of time and effort goes into creating the extra resources that some 
children need, so if you have discussed these with an adult from your 
child’s class, and its been agreed that they will be provided, please 
come and collect them. We would much prefer that parents are honest 
and say if they really don’t think that they won’t use them, so that the 
time and effort isn’t wasted. Thank you! 



What Have You Been Exploring? 

Britten and Elgar class have been     
learning about ‘kind’ and ‘unkind’ in 
PHSE this week. They listened to Mrs 
Gee reading ‘Giraffes Can’t Dance’ 
and thought very carefully about how 
the actions of the other animals made    
Gerald the Giraffe feel, and how we 
should treat our friends. 

Thomas said that if he was there he 
would make Gerald feel better by      
asking him to dance with him, and     
invite him to his house to watch       
cartoons—what a brilliant friend! 

Redgrave and Holmes class have been playing Fitness     
Monopoly in PE this week (that looks like lots of fun!) and 
practising  their persuasive writing techniques in English. 

Meanwhile, in Year 6, the children have been focusing on Africa in Geography this term. This week they 
have been thinking about how many people live in each country and why the population levels might be 
different in the various countries 



Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

    Bright Sparks 

Britten Ryan Janse Van Rensburg Elgar Hunter Pang 

Goldsworthy Daniel Riancho Lowry Imogen Sladden 

Faraday Rory O’Rooke Nightingale William Kirk 

Redgrave Chiara Davies Holmes Amelia Tucker 

Darwin Hana Azam Newton Harry Moss 

Victoria Amelia O’Farrell Shakespeare Chloe Thomas 

Churchill Loui Todd Attenborough William Chambers and 
Zac Moore 

Board of the Week 
This week we have updated the display board in our atrium as a little pick me up for the children and staff! 
We hope that when the children are back they can add their own positive messages and ideas for others too. 
Have a look for yourself and hopefully you will find a positive message to take away! Why not give a     
positive message to someone in your family? 



We deliver 4 week courses covering meditation 
and mindfulness, along with martial arts skills and 
fitness. All elements are geared towards supporting 
children and their parents through the lockdown. 

It would be incredibly helpful if our link to the 
course could be sent out to the parents at your 
school. The next course starts on Tuesday 
26th  January at 5pm. 

We want to be able to help as many families as 
possible who really need it and would be grateful if 
this could be emailed out to parents in years 1-6: 
https://mailchi.mp/5c78e3bf8660/t85u9ys897  

You can find more information about us by visiting 
London-TKD | FREEBIES (london-tkd.co.uk) 
where you can also see all the schools we work 
with too.  

Free Safeguarding Children Training for         Vol-
unteers   

 

Wed 27th Jan 1-3pm via zoom with Sara Heeson 

https://enrolonline.wea.org.uk/Online/2019/CourseInfo.aspx?
r=C3746229 

or phone 0300 303 3464 quoting C3746229 to enrol 

This training is ideal for anyone who wishes to work or volun-
teer with children or is looking to update their knowledge. 
Certificates can be issued to all those who complete the 
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